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DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Yr 1/2 Mintaro Excursion 

Thursday 25th May 
 
 

Early School Closure at 
2.30pm 

Tuesday 30th May 

 
Knock Out Netball 

Wednesday 31st May 

 
SAPSASA Cross Country 

Thursday 1st June 

 
SAPSASA Football & 

Netball 
Monday June 5th to Friday 

9th June 

 
Knockout Badmington 

Tuesday 6th June 

 
School Closure Day 

Thursday 8th June 2017 
 

Heave Ho Off We Go 
Performance 

R-Yr 6 
Friday 9th June 
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little Italian exchange student 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 
The term is quickly passing by and a lot has been happening around the 
school.  
 
On Sunday Kathy Kupke, Tamara Schmidt and Paul Arthur attended a training 
and development session around using 360 degree cameras as part of a trial 
for GEOGO, a STEM initiative support by Uni SA. The school was lucky enough 
to win a grant which has helped purchase equipment and fund staff to be 
trained in using this innovative technology. The first project the cameras will 
be used for is to make a virtual tour of the school. 
                                  
On Tuesday BCDS hosted Australia’s 
Biggest Morning Tea, catered for by the 
Year 10 Home Economics class.  This was 
a very successful fundraiser for the 
Cancer Council, raising funds for cancer 
research, support services, prevention 
programs and advocacy. The class had 
been busy cooking a range of finger 
foods over the past 2 weeks in 
preparation for the morning tea. The morning tea was well attended by 
students, staff and community members with just over $300 raised.  On 
behalf of the class and the school, we would like to thank everyone who 
supported the Biggest Morning Tea.  
 

On Tuesday the 5/6 class went to Jamestown for Choir practice in preparation 
for their performance in Term 3. It was very exciting to hear some of our 
students have been chosen for a solo performance. Congratulations to Mia 
Arthur, Tess Jones & Pippa Roberts for being selected for this role. Well done 
also to Chloe Frick and Tara Brinkley for auditioning. It was a very difficult 
decision. 
 
On Wednesday the Year 8 pathways classes walked down to the school 
paddock to see JP Carey and Brenton Koch sewing the school crop.  Students 
were amazed by the technology as they received an informative tour of 
modern farming practice. Thanks to our volunteer farmers for sewing the 
crop, hopefully we have another bumper harvest.  
 



 

Today Ms Spielhagen’s  Year 1 & 2’s headed off early to spend the day at Mintaro before returning to 
school for their sleep over. Students were extremely excited and we look forward to hearing all 
about the camp in next week’s newsletter. 
 
A reminder that next Tuesday is an early dismissal with buses departing the school at 2.30pm.  
 

Chloe Clarke on behalf of Jenny Stringer 

Principal  
 

Primary News 
 

Last Friday R-6 students went on a walk around town as part of walk safely to school day. Students 
demonstrated excellent road safety awareness and it was great to see the older students guiding the younger 
ones. 

Yesterday Mrs Stringer read us ‘The Cow Tripped Over the Moon’ as part of National Simultaneous Storytime.  

National Simultaneous Storytime is an annual event to encourage more children to read books; with schools 

all across Australia reading the same book at the same time. 

Congratulation to all award winners from the last assembly: 

Reception Class- Lottie P, Wyatt R. 

1-2 class- Olive S, Paige B, Zander M, Henley S, Ned W and Darcy J. 

3-4 class- Dylan F, Matilda V, Bella H, Megan A and Claire S. 

5-6 class- Cooper D, Colby P, Henry H, Chloe F, Tayla S and Alec M 
 

      
Paul Arthur 

Primary Leader 
 

School News 
 
Year 8/9 9 A-side Football 

Last Wednesday more than 50 year 7, 8 and 9 students travelled to Jamestown to compete in the annual 

Michael Redden 9 A-side footy carnival. They competed against teams from all other MNSEC schools in a 

round robin tournament. This year, tags were used instead of tackling and from our point of view no injuries 

resulted. Both the boys and girls teams contested their games strongly but did not feature in the grand final 

play-offs, even though they recorded some good wins along the way. These modified games were used as part 

of the selection process for the representative MNSEC team. Thank you to the year 7 students for helping out 

in making up our teams and also thank you to Billy Rutte, Jack Giles, Minnesota Cheriton, Tara Kumnick, Tiana 



 

Poulton, Kate Trentelman, Barney Watkinson, Jack Graham, Lachie Koch and Liam Bastian for assisting with 

coaching and umpiring. 

 
 

 

 

 

SAPSASA Cross Country 

The Cross Country Trial Day was held at Wilmington during week 1 of this term. Students ran either a 2km or 

3km track around Wilmington Primary School and the Wilmington Golf Course. Eight students from BCDS 

participated in this day and had a great day out. Congratulations to Jaden Carey on winning her age group. 

Well done to Rydah Cheriton, Jaden 

Carey, Rory Kumnick & Alec Whellum on 

their selection in the North Eastern 

Cross Country Team. Students will 

compete at the Oakbank Racecourse 

next week. 

Kate Fitzgerald 

SAPSASA Coordinator 

 

Community News 

ADF and Adelaide Careers Expo 

When: Friday May 26 9am – 3pm,  Saturday May 27 10am – 4 pm  

Where: Jubilee Pavilion, Adelaide Showground, You can find more information about the event on the 

website   http://careersemploymentexpo.com.au/Adelaide.html 
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